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Steve’s 30+ years of legal service with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
has given him considerable expertise on such environmental and regulatory 
issues as NEPA compliance and §404 wetlands permitting. 

Prior to his retirement from the Corps of Engineers, Steve spent 30 

years as District Counsel for the Los Angeles District. His unique 

longevity as District Counsel for one of the Corps’ largest Districts has 

provided him extensive first-hand experience with complex legal, policy 

and political issues involving water resources, civil works and military 

construction. 

Steve has provided legal advice during the preparation of hundreds of 

environmental assessments and §404(b)(1) analyses, including many 

environmental impact statements. He also has extensive trial attorney 

experience in construction law before the Armed Services Board of 

Contract Appeals and federal litigation experience as counsel assisting 

the Department of Justice. 

Other Experience 

 Assistant District Counsel, Corps of Engineers (Chicago District 

 Assistant District Counsel, Corps of Engineers (San Francisco 
District) 

Education 

JD, New York Law School 

BS in mechanical engineering, 
Clarkson University 

Memberships and citations 

Department of the Army 
Decoration for Exceptional Civilian 

Service 

Induction into the Gallery of 
Distinguished Civilian Employees 

Legal Advisor to Corps of 
Engineer’s National Process 

Action Team on Project 
Cooperation Agreements 

Corps of Engineers Chief 
Counsel’s First Spirit of Arrowhead 

Award 

Army Commendation Medal 

Major practice areas 

Sustainable land use 

Transportation 

Flood risk management 

Contact 

stemmel@dawsonassociates.com 
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